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Mass Times 
Mondays at 9:00 a.m. at Holy Family Church, Moncton 

Wednesdays at 9:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Riverview 
Fridays at 2:00 p.m. at Peoples Park Tower Chapel, Moncton 

                     Saturdays Sundays 
          4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost 
          7:00 p.m. at Holy Family 

           9:00 a.m. at St. Jude’s 
        11:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

   Private confessions at Immaculate Heart of Mary on Saturday afternoons 
from 1:00 – 1:30 p.m. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Daily Readings (December 31st – January 6th, 2018) 
Monday  (morning) 1 John 2:18-21  John 1:1-18 
Monday and Tuesday  
(The Solemnity of Mary)  

Numbers 6:22-27 Galatians 4:4-7 Luke 2:16-21 

Wednesday (St. Basil & St. Gregory) 1 John 2:22-28  John 1:19-28 
Thursday 1 John 2:29 – 3:1-6  John 1:29-34 
Friday  1 John 3:7-10  John 1:35-42 
Saturday   1 John 3:11-21  John 1:43-51 
Sunday (Epiphany of the Lord) Isaiah 60:1-6 Ephesians 3:2-3, 5-6 Matthew 2:1-12 

 

Food Basket Challenge 
Holy Ghost/Immaculate Heart of 
Mary - Rice (any kind) and oatmeal for 
the cold winter months ahead! 

St. Jude’s - Cereals, pancake mix/syrup, peanut 
butter, sandwich fixings - mayo, ketchup, mustard, 
relish, jams, cheese wiz, granola bars and cookies for 
the little ones.  
Holy Family - instant rice, breakfast cereal, canned 
or powdered milk and juice boxes, margarine, 
mustard and ketchup for the House of Nazareth.   

Stewardship 
It is important to measure our generosity 
not by what we give, but by what we have 
left. 

Generous people are quick to admit the 
world’s problems will never be solved by one 

person… and perhaps, never completely solved even in the 
future. But perfection does not slow them down. To them, 
changing even one life within their family, their 
community, their work environment, is reward enough, 
and it is all worthwhile to try. 
 

 

We pray for those for whom this time of year is difficult and especially today for the family and 
loved ones of Kimberly Ann Gauvin, daughter-in-law of Lillianne Gauvin.  

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding;  
in all your ways submit to him and he will make your path straight.”  Proverbs 3:5-6 

 
And we pray to bring healing and health to those who are sick and especially today, we pray for 
Priscilla LeClair, for Kelly Innis, for Bill Dwyer, for Shani Court and for Rachel Lord, 
granddaughter of Al and Corinne Kavanaugh. 



Liturgies for the week of December 31st – January 6th, 2018 
Peoples Park Tower Chapel  

Friday, January 4th 2:00 p.m. Special Intentions – Roean Abrams 
Holy Ghost Church  

Mon, December 31st  4:00 p.m. Solie Barbour – a parishioner 
Saturday, January 5th 4:00 p.m. Raymond Rossiter – Evilena Kendrick 

Holy Family Church  
Mon, December 31st 9:00 a.m. Bob Comeau – Holy Family Choir 

Saturday, January 5th 7:00 p.m. MC Mathew – Jithin Mathew 
St. Jude’s Church  

Sunday, January 6th 9:00 a.m. For the People 
Immaculate Heart of Mary   

Tuesday, January 1st  11:00 am. Nimfa Quilbio – The Quilbio and Collins families 
Wed, January 2nd 9:00 a.m. Scott MacDonald – Geralda MacDonald 

Sunday, January 6th 11:00 am. Jean Caissie (Anniv) – Bob and Helena Vaughan 
 

 

ATTENTION CONFIRMATION CANDIDATES, PARENTS AND SPONSORS 
The Rite of Enrolment will take place on Sunday, January 6th at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

or Saturday night, January 12th at Holy Family. Please contact the Catechism office @  
387-4198 or email Karen at ihmccatechism@rogers.com by Thursday January 3rd. Also 

Candidate registration cards are due, as well as sponsor cards, by December 31st. 
 

ATTENTION PARENTS OF CHILDREN RECEIVING FIRST COMMUNION IN THE SPRING 
There will be a session for you concerning the Eucharist on Thursday, January 10th at 

 Holy Family at 6:30 p.m. 
 

 
 New Year’s Masses 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 Technology is great…….. when it works!  If you have 
been trying to reach the English diocesan offices via 
phone, you may have noticed that we have not been 
getting back to you!  This is because we have had some 

phone issues, with a new system that was put in place a 
couple of weeks back.  All seems to be in working order now, but if 
we haven’t returned your call, it’s because we didn’t get your 
message, so please call again.  Also, please note that the contact 
information for Ellen, Trevor and Deb now includes a new phone 
number as well as the original ones, so if you do encounter 
difficulties in trying to reach us, please try the 857-9531 number 
and use the extension noted to contact the individual you need.  

 
Ellen at 857- 9952 or 857-9531, ext. 1261  

Trevor at 857-4879 or 857-9531, ext. 1260  
Deb at 857-9531, ext. 1262 

 

Wednesday Prayer Day held at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, will resume again on January 
9th. You are always welcome in the church for prayer or meditation, though.  Once office staff are 

back in (January 2nd), the church will be open regular hours, Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   

 

Peace and Development Caritas Canada 
Did you know that over 50% of our parish congregations signed their action card sent the 

Prime Minister of Canada expressing support for better Canadian policies to help the 

millions of people around the world forced to leave their homes?  PEACE  TO YOU ALL!   
Contact Dan Stote at danstote@yahoo.com 204-3651 or the parish office at 386-6178 for more information. 

 

 
  

New Year’s Eve, Monday, 
December 31st 

St. Bernard’s  5:00 p.m. 
St. Augustine’s  4:00 p.m. 
Holy Ghost  4:00 p.m. 
Our Lady of Mercy 4:00 p.m. 
 

New Year’s Day, Tuesday 
January 1st, 2019 

St. Bernard’s  11:00 a.m. 
St. Augustine’s  11:00 a.m. 
IHMC   11:00 a.m. 
St. Lawrence O’Toole    9:00 a.m. 

mailto:ihmccatechism@rogers.com
mailto:danstote@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 

St. Jude’s Church 
In Loving Memory of….. By 
Lila Arsenault and  
Alyre Junior Arsenault 

Alyre Arsenault 

Stewart Droesbeck his loving family 
James and Louise Griffin 
John and Mary Revie 
Robert Revie 

Gary and Mary Anne 
(Revie) Griffin 

Walter and Agnes 
MacDonald 
Ray MacDonald 

Lindsay and Sharon 
Jones 

Deceased family members Reg and Doris Martin 
Deceased family members Sandy McNeill 
 

Holy Family Church 
In Loving Memory of….. By 
Sandra Cluney her loving family 
Aldoria Cormier Jeannette and family 
Jim Delahunt Barb and family 
Josie and Alphonse Dennis 
Robert and Stewart Dennis 

Eileen and Kathleen 
Dennis 

Leoline Gauvin  
Helene Comeau 

Louis and Louise 
Gauvin 

Darlene Hotham Jack Hotham 
Stella Kyle Carolyn Kyle 
Deceased members of McGee 
and Gill families  
Elinor Smith, Winifred Walsh 

Dan McGee and 
Marie Gill McGee 

Charles Surette Aldéa Surette 
Charles and Vera O’Donnell Brian O’Donnell 
Tony and Mien Rommens the Sanderson family 
Syd Wartman Donna Wartman 
My dear parents,  
Kay and Ed Whalen 

Maureen and Steve 
Merrill 

 

Holy Ghost Church 
In Loving Memory ….. By 
Russell, Marion and 
Bernard Black 

Cerdic and Sandra Nelson 

Pearl and Michael Bolger  by Ivan and Cathy Keirstead, 
Chris, Sara, Clara and Jon Michael.  Mary Lou and Norm 
Trowell, Jennifer Alex and Boys.  Michael, Michelle and boys 

Clara and Clarke  
Keirstead  by Ivan and Cathy Keirstead, Chris, Sara, 
Baby Clara and Jon Michael, Dianne Haslam and family 
Otto and Violet O’Hara 
and Andy O’Hara 

their family 

Gordon and Irene 
Rossiter, Phil and 
Doreen McNaught 

Monica and Earl Rossiter 

Harold Smith Winnie, Brenda, Angela 
and Juanita 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Immaculate Heart of Church 
In Loving Memory of….. By 
Margaret Albert  Sam Albert 
Deceased family members Doris Arsenault 
Deceased members of the 
Aubé family 

Pauline Toner 

Babies aborted in 2018 A parishioner 
Deceased family members Garth and Simone Berry 

Jack and Annie Bennett 
William and Sheila Walsh 

Wayne, Ellen, Sheila, 
Mark, Jordan and Randi 
Bennett 

Deceased members of the 
Blanchard family 

Doris and Georgette 

Frank Boudreau 
Wayne Boudreau 

Alice and family 

Greg Boyd Betty Boyd 
Deceased members of the 
Brine family 

Lowell and Roberta Brine 

Helen Broderick Charlie and family 
My dear husband,  
Murray Burns 

Mary Burns 

Joe Chisholm Claire and family 
Deceased family members Ken and Carmelle 

Cochrane 
Deceased members of the 
Daly and King families 

Al and Bridget Daly 

Gerald Donovan Marie and family 
Mildred Fenton, Reg 
Fenton and Jimmy Duffy 

Ralph and Shirley Simkins 

Jim Fleming Lorraine, Ian and 
Genevieve 

Karl and Jerry Gregory their sister, Bernice 
Hank and Jane Merlin and 
Bert Hanson 

Mark and Kate Hanson 

Chris Harper Anne and Wilfred Griffin 
Brian Haslam Dianne and family 
Douglas Hayman his wife, Beryl 
Donald Fournier and 
Antoine Hébert 

Michèle and kids 

Members of the Hendriks 
and Brown families 

Jim and Hazel Hendriks 

Annie and Irvin Hickey Evan and Emeline Hickey 
Annie and Harold Irvine Son, Michael Irvine 
Deceased members of the 
Kavanaugh and 
McEachreon families 

Al and Corinne 
Kavanaugh 

Clara and Clarke Keirstead Dianne Haslam and family 
Cathy Kennedy Fred and boys 
Deceased members of the 
Landry family 

Lowell and Roberta 
(Landry) Brine 

Vaughan LeBlanc David and Carolyn Kyle 

The following is a list of those who have donated, in memory 
of loved ones, the beautiful flowers that decorate our  

churches this Christmas season. 
 



Immaculate Heart of Church 
In Loving Memory of….. By 
Rolande and Ron LeBlanc 
Phyllis and Norman 
Dernier 

Debbie and Victor LeBlanc 

Deceased members of the 
Lunney and Biddiscombe 
families 

Dan and Carol Lunney 

Brenda MacEachern her loving sister, Anne 
Ayles 

Deceased family members Mary MacIntyre 
Deceased family members Harvey and Donna Maillet 
Chelsea Marchand and 
Herman Marchand Jr. 

Papa and Nanny 
Marchand and family 

Albert and Netta Dillon 
Lou and Fran McGinn 
Anne Marie Goodman 

Lou and Pat McGinn 

Bernard McKinley Martha and family 
William and Maude McRae Evan and Emeline Hickey 
Robert and Sara Melanson Gérald, Charlotte and 

Jennifer Melanson 
Deceased family members Maureen and Emerson 

Mills 
Zahida Mohamad Alvin and Colleen Murphy 
Deceased members of the 
Mongraw and LeBlanc 
families 

Alan and Anne Mongraw 

Elizabeth and Norman 
Muise 

Daughter,  
Patsy Irvine 

Deceased members of the 
Murphy and Gallant 
families 

Alvin and Colleen  

Barb Noble her loving daughter, 
Mandy Noble 

Pat and Bannon O’Hearn Maureen Oatway 
Bertha Pellerin Diane Cole 
Deceased family members Glen and Anize Ramsay 

Immaculate Heart of Church 
In Loving Memory of….. By 
Albert Reddin Pat and family 
Our dear niece,  
Melissa Richard 

Harvey and Donna Maillet 

Roland (Doc) Richard and 
David A. Richard 

Evelyn Richard 

Shirley and Edmond 
Richard 

Kathy, Andrew, Melanie 
and Danielle 

Eloi Robichaud Maurice and  
Jo-Anne Dupuis 

Deceased family members Ron and June Robichaud 
Randy Robichaud Mum and Dad 
Nicola and Caterina Rocca Daughter, Anna and 

family 
Pat and Clementina Rocca Cousin, Anna and Joe 
Clayton Rolfe Joan Rolfe 
John ‘Jack’ Nathan Ryan his loving family 
Doug and Yvonne Simkins Beth, Colleen and families 
Deceased members of the 
Smith and Gregory families 

Ron and Bernice Smith 

Peter K. Smith Mae, Karen and Stephen 
Alfanso and Anna Spataro Son, Joe and family 
Albert Spencer Charlotte, Gérald and 

Jennifer Melanson 
Albert Spencer Doris Spencer 
Vaughn Sullivan Lois Sullivan 
Vance Toner Pauline Toner 
Deceased members of the 
Vaughan and Caissie 
families 

Bob and Helena Vaughan 

Bernie Wheaton his loving family 
Deceased members of the 
Whitehouse and Morton 
families 

Warren and Pat 
Whitehouse 

George and Lil Wilson their loving family 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Memorial gifts are a special way to give to the life and work of our parish. These gifts can be made in 
memory of a loved one or to honour a living person.  Please contact the parish office at any time if you have 
questions or if you wish to make a gift.  It is a wonderful way to make an ongoing difference to our faith 

communities and our churches. 

During the month of December 2018, these memorial gifts were made to IHMC in memory of: 

 Hollis Hicks by Garth and Simone Berry 

 Betty Lou Stafford by Garth and Simone Berry 

 Allan Sharp by Garth and Simone Berry 

  

 



Holy Ghost Church 

Envelopes for 2019 will likely arrive after the first week in January, so in the beginning of the New Year, please 
use a plain envelope and just mark your name/number on it, so your offering can be recorded.  Thank you. 

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

Recycled Christmas Cards 
Our tendency is to discard Christmas cards once the decorations are put away for another year. Why not 
recycle them? A parishioner has been doing that for the past year. She would be glad to do so again but 
not just with Christmas cards-- any greeting cards. The recycled cards are sold and the proceeds go back 

to the Church. You can drop off used cards, Christmas or otherwise, at the office or give them to Fr. Phil after Mass.   
Thank you! 

We will be having an Annual General Meeting for IHMC 
Sunday, January 27th, 2019 at 2:00 p.m.   

All parishioners are invited. 
 

2018 Charitable Donation Receipts 
Thank you to the many parishioners who make a donation to the church at this time of the year.  Please 
note though, that if you wish to make a donation and have it included in your 2018 tax receipt, it 
must be in the collection at one of our four churches (not St. Bernard’s or St. Augustine’s) by 
December 30th.  This would be the last opportunity to have your offering deposited by December 31st 

and so have everything included in your 2018 tax receipt! 
 

From the Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy and Youth Faith Development 

To contact us: Ellen - 857- 9952 or 857-9531, ext. 1261 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com;  
Trevor - 857-4879 or 857-9531, ext. 1260 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com and  

Deb at 857-9531, ext. 1262 or liturgymoncton@gmail.com 

Sacrament Preparation Resource Committee is scheduled to meet on Wednesday, January 9th at  
2:00 p.m. at the Diocesan Offices on York Street.  Please use the Dominion Street entrance.  

Transformed Through Eucharist - What happens during the Eucharist?  How important is Eucharist to you?  Why 
are you preparing your child to make their First Communion?  If you are parents of children who are preparing to 
receive Communion for the first time from any parish in the English sector, we ask that you attend this session on 
Thursday, January 10th from 6:30-8:00/8:30 pm at Holy Family Church Hall.  We will offer an overview of the Liturgy 
of the Eucharist, and talk about how, through the Eucharist, the bread and wine and the assembly are transformed 
again into the Body of Christ.  Please contact Ellen or Karen (387-4198) to register. Also, please note that this session 
is open to any who are interested in attending.  

Parish Catechetical Coordinators are scheduled to meet on Monday, January 14th, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the Diocesan 
Offices on York Street.  Please use the Dominion Street entrance.   

Adult Faith Commission next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 15th, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. at the Diocesan 
Offices on York Street.  Please use the Dominion Street entrance. 

Confirmation candidates from various parishes of the English Deanery will meet with Archbishop Valéry 
Vienneau and the other young people who are preparing for Confirmation at Our Lady of the Assumption Cathedral on 
Sunday, January 20th, 2019.   Candidates need to arrive between 1:30 p.m. and 1:45 p.m. for registration.  The 
afternoon will conclude approximately 4:30 p.m. 
 
 

The Parish Office is currently closed and will  
reopen on Wednesday, January 2nd, 2019  

Regular office hours in 2019  
Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

 
 

Blessings to all in 2019! 
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